PROPOSED TEA GARDEN
SUPPORT STATEMENT 7. 
TEMPORARY CHANGE OF USE OF PRIVATE GARDEN AND RETENTION OF FAMILY SHEPHERDS HUT TO FORM TEA GARDEN AND SERVERY

(DURATION - 2 YEARS)

HISTORIC IMPACT ASSESSMENT. 
Ollerton House is a 19th century farmhouse, formerly part of Ollerton House Farm, a busy mixed arable and livestock farmstead. Due to its prominent position and particularly commanding front elevation, Ollerton House has been classed as a non-designated heritage asset. Bounded with perimeter brick walls with classic stone coping, The property has a typically large front garden with the addition of side amenity garden, which is the subject of this proposal. 

In 2018, Without the benefit of a back garden, particular care was taken in the siting of the family shepherds hut, to be inconspicuous yet preserve and enhance the property as a whole. The shepherds hut is nestled within the undergrowth of the side amenity garden shielded by hedgerows, mature trees and planting. The significant uninterrupted views of the primary front elevation of Ollerton House remain unchanged whilst the side views of the house  and interesting ornate chimney stack can still be admired through the perimeter vegetation from the highway. 

A shepherds hut is a sympathetic and entirely appropriate addition to this Victorian Garden.  As a typical farm building, this shepherds hut has been hand built to an original design incorporating a simple timber frame with dark grey weatherboard cladding and curved roof, finished with iron wheels and metal windows. 

Within the wider context of the village, The use of blackened weatherboard is evidenced elsewhere in Ollerton on both listed buildings and newer properties particularly when combined with mellow red brickwork tones, just as those of Ollerton House.

The traditional materials and finishes of the shepherds hut were chosen to embrace and harmonise with those of Ollerton House, providing a definition and coordination between the two buildings whilst never diminishing the significant presence or focus of the main house.

This revised application includes additional 24 linear metres of  hedge planting around the proposed parking and turning area. The planting will provide a softened landscape feature in order to mitigate any view of parked cars against the backdrop of Ollerton House and the existing walled garden area as befits the non-designated Heritage Asset status of the property. 

